As we quickly move forward through this school year, it is time to begin making plans for the 2010-2011 school year.  Many changes are in store for your 8th grader. In order to make this transition as smooth as possible, the counselors at Seymour Middle School are collaborating closely with Mrs. Clay, Freshman Academy Administrator.   It is very important to your child’s high school success that you and your child meet with Mrs. Clay and Mrs. Hillenburg/Mr. Hubbard .  The meeting should last about 20 minutes.  In late fall (after the first 9 weeks), there will be a more extensive meeting to outline a 4 year plan, look at diploma options and discuss post-high school and career plans.  This meeting will involve one of the high school counselors which will be assigned alphabetically.  Students keep the same counselor all 4 years of their high school career.
Seymour High School operates on an alternating block schedule which allows for eight periods of schedules courses.  All freshman must be enrolled in the following five courses:

1. English – English 9 or Accelerated English (with minimum ISTEP scores)

2. Math – Algebra Concepts, Alg. I, or Honors Geometry (must pass Core 40)

3. Science – Earth Space Science or Biology
4. Career Information (sem. 1) / Digital Comm. Tools (sem.2)

5. Study Hall

The majority of 9th grade students will enroll in English 9, Algebra 1, and Earth Space Science.  These three courses meet the requirements for both the Core 40 Diploma and Indiana Academics Honors Diploma.
Each student will choose an additional 3 courses from the areas below:

1. Social Studies – Geography History of the World or AP World History

2. Foreign Language – French, German, Latin, or Spanish

3. Agriculture – Fundamentals of Agriculture

4. Physical Education – Basic PE (2 semesters are required for graduation)

5. Industrial Technology – Manufacturing, Communication Systems, Intro to Engineering, or Transportation Systems

6. Business Foundations

7. Interpersonal Relations

Your child’s meeting will take place at Seymour Middle School at ________________.

We look forward to meeting with you.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Hillenburg & Mr. Hubbard

